Nirvana Ridge Ferret Rescue (NRFR)
Mission Statement
The Nirvana Ridge Ferret Rescue (NRFR) is a registered 501(c)(3) non-profit and no-kill animal welfare organization, established to benefit the domestic ferret (Mustela Putorius Furo).  Our mission is to protect and provide for any ferret(s) in need, regardless of health, age or origin, until a permanent loving home can be found.  Our mission includes the educational promotion of the domestic ferret as extraordinary, curious and endearing pets.
What We Do
· Protect and provide for ferrets in need
· Raise public awareness through education 
· Engage in social networking with other ferret enthusiasts and organizations
· Participate in adoption events 
· Organize fund-raising activities 
Animal Intake Policy
NRFR accepts all surrendered ferrets from any geographical location.  There is no fee for surrendering an animal.  If the pet owner is surrendering an animal, we attempt to see if there is anything we can do to find a way to keep the pet with their owner.  For example, if they are surrendering because of a behavior issue, we will recommend potential solutions based on our experiences.
All ferrets that come to the shelter, for whatever reason, are immediately provided a health evaluation, routine care and veterinary care, as required.   Each animal that is admitted to the shelter is logged in a master registry with their name, description, color, age, sex, weight, and any distinguishing temperament or personality traits.  Each is assigned a general health assessment.  The routine care provided includes a flea shampoo bath, nail clipping, and ear cleaning with ivermectin for the control of ear mites.    Additional medical care may be provided, as needed.
The NRFR adoption contract requires that the adopter return the animal to NRFR if for any reason they are no longer able to appropriately provide for the animal.
Stray animals are quarantined for observational purposes.  Strays are reported to the animal shelter where the animal was found to give them the best chance of being found by their owner.  The animal will be transferred to that shelter, as directed.  NRFR will adhere to the stray hold policy of that shelter.
